Minutes of Newbourne Parish Council Meeting
08/01/2018
Absent Sue Pollard, Susan Harvey, Patricia O’Brien
Present Charlotte Gammons Lionel Scott, Michael Frost, Jim Wicks, Tony Finch, Kwini Lusher, Erica Pattison and David Milbourne
Public Time –
One member of the public present
Meeting started at 7.30pm
1. Apologies from Sue Pollard , Susan Harvey and Patricia O’Brien attending other parish meeting will try to attend end part of our meeting.
2. Declarations of disclosable pecuniary interest - none
Patricia O’Brien report
SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT – JANUARY 2018
Firstly, may I wish you all a happy and successful new year.
I find that January is always a difficult month to report on for one is looking back at happenings in December, Which is such a pressurised month from a work and home perspective. However here goes
Home to school Transport
Suffolk county council has launched a school travel consultation. In Suffolk £21m is spent a year on school transport. Over the past two years SCC has managed to dave 2.6m from its school and post 16 travel budget, making it more efficient. However despite this the budget is £3 m overspent. Changes to school travel policies now need to be considered so the service is affordable and capable of meeting the growing demand.
The two and half month consultation began 12th and ends February 28th
SCC current school these transport policies go above the legal requirements and the consultations seeks views on changing these policies and presents 3 alternative options
1. In September 2019 change the school travel policy so that it is line with legal requirements.
2. From Sept 2019 introduce changes on a phased basis as a child joins school or moves school. This would cost SCC an estimated £8.8m to implement.
3 Make no changes to school transport but take savings from other services provided by SCC.
There is a full programme of events and opportunities for discussion, plus consultation workshops. In the martlesham division that is to be kesgrave conference centre
Acre approach, IP5 1JF on January 16th in the Orwell room from 19.00 until 20.30.
Retention of business rate pilot scheme
SCC has been named as one of the 10 pilot areas for a new government scheme to retain 1000% of business rate from council tax 2018/2019. More information is needed before SCC knows how much additional income this could generate.
Warm House Fund
Local authorities, working together as the Suffolk climate change partnership, have been successful in securing funding from the first round of the warm home fund for a project worth £4.3 million.
Suffolk’s local authorities are now able to provide fully funded central heating systems to 514 fuel poor households across Suffolk over the next three years.
The new £150m fund was established by national grid using part of the proceeds from the sale of the company’s majority stake in its gas distribution business.
Upper Orwell Crossing
Structural and environmental tests to finalise the detailed design for the upper Orwell crossing in Ipswich are to begin early next year.
Ground investigation works. Which could last up to three months are scheduled to begin on 15th January 2018. Contactors Fugro Geo services Ltd will dig trail holes and dig bore holes both land and in the water.
The works will determine the underlying properties of the ground and river bed. The land based work will take place between 7am- 7pm Monday to Friday and 7am and 1pm Saturdays. While the work will be carried out 24 hours a day, seven days a week. Noise levels will be monitored closely throughout the works.
High Needs Funding Consultation
On 13th December 2017 Suffolk county councils launched a consultation, to reform the way in which education providers are funded for delivering high needs to support to children / young people with special education needs and or disabilities.
Funding is not being reduced , the consultaion is to determine the fairest way to use the budget SCC has.
The Consulation will run untill 9th Feburary 2018.
Patricia O’Brien
County councillor for Martlesham division
3. Susan Harvey’s Report
January 2018 District Councilors’ Report Susan Harvey
Firstly may I wish you all a healthy and happy new year?
The key challenge for 2018 will be the work to prepare for a single Council in 2019. In November The Rt Hon Sajid Javid said he was ‘minded’ to support the plans to combine SCDC with Waveney DC. We now await the Secretary of State’s final decision. Several Member Working Groups have been set up, these cover several topics including number of Councilors, financial and governance arrangements. Until 8th January anyone can make representation to Sajid Javid by email said.javid@communities.gsi.gov.uk
BROWN BINS
SCDC will introduce a charge of £43 for brown bins in line with most councils in Norfolk and Suffolk. This service will be entirely voluntary with people having to ‘opt in’ and register to receive the service. A timetable will be drawn up including details of how and when people can join and pay should they opt to use the service. As soon as this information is available it will be issued to residents. Providing the organic waste collection and composting service currently costs SCDC £1.2 million a year. This cost has been exacerbated by the £200,000 per year reduction in support for recycling organic waste previously provided by the County Council which is also trying to make savings wherever possible.
Our East Suffolk Business Plan identifies the need for us to become increasingly financially self-sufficient in the future.
LEISURE FACILITIES
Woodbridge Pool and Leisure facility is being modernised and brought up to date. Then it will be Leiston’s turn. Finally there will be a consultation starting in January for Felixstowe and its surrounding villages. The consultant period will last for 6 weeks and responses will be used to make sure we get the best leisure provision in the area.
SCOTTISH POWER NETWORK
Work is proceeding in preparation for the undergrounding of the cables which affects Falkenham, Kirton, Newbourne, Hemley and Waldringfield in the Ward which I serve. I attended a presentation which was fascinating. A drone had filmed the entire length of the
works from Bramford to Bawdsey. There have been presentations of some of the archaeological finds.
ADASTRAL PARK APPLICATION
Finally this application is being heard on Monday January 15th. Several of the Parish Councils have taken the opportunity to make valuable contributions during this process working with Ben Woolnough the Planning Officer responsible for processing this application. Their help has been very much appreciated.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANS
Town and Parish Councils are still being encouraged to work towards these. Some Parishes have claimed funding and paid for a trained planner to assist with their preparation.
4. Minutes of previous meeting all ok
5. DC/17/5322/FUL no objections
6. Cheques signed
£42.00 BDO for audit
£552.50 Clerks wages September – December 2017
Bank statements presented
7. Audit paperwork returned.
8. Lottery winner Tony Finch

